## TOWN OF KEEDYSVILLE, MARYLAND

"Where Northern Thrift and Personality Blend with Southern Charm and Hospitality"

P.O. Box 359 19 South Main Street Keedysville, MD 21756 301-432-5795 www.keedysvillemd.com



Ken Lord, Mayor Barry Levey, Assistant Mayor Gina Ellis, Council Member Judy Kerns, Council Member Matthew Hull, Council Member

March 24, 2020

Dear Keedysville Residents,

As of 5:00pm on March 23, Governor Larry Hogan has closed all non-essential businesses and agencies in the State of Maryland. Municipal governments are identified as essential, and <u>Town Hall will continue to operate and be available to serve the residents of Keedysville</u>. Services provided by the Town will continue without interruption, with the following operational changes in effect until further notice:

- 1. Town Hall hours are reduced to 8:00am-noon Monday-Friday.
- 2. Town Hall is open for business, but closed to the public. You may contact us as follows:

Phone:

301-432-5795

Email:

townhall@keedysvillemd.com

Mail:

Town Hall, P.O. Box 359, Keedysville, MD 21756

- 3. The April Mayor & Council Meeting scheduled for April 1st is hereby postponed.
- 4. The Town election scheduled for May 2<sup>nd</sup> is postponed, as well as the April 13 candidate filing deadline.
- 5. All pavilion rentals in Taylor Park are canceled.
- 6. The playground equipment in the park has been cordoned off, and remains off-limits.

These changes are in accordance with the Governor's Executive Order, and subject to further change as needed. We look forward to resuming normal operations as soon as possible. Residents are advised to stay up to date and follow guidance on mitigating the spread of COVID-19; the latest information on conditions and guidelines in Maryland can be found at <a href="https://www.coronavirus.maryland.gov">www.coronavirus.maryland.gov</a>.

Please do your part by following recommendations on social distancing. Do not congregate in groups of 10 or more. Wash hands often, cover your mouth when you cough or sneeze. If you know of vulnerable persons that need assistance, reach out to them, or inform someone who can. Whenever possible, please <u>stay home</u>. We realize this is a difficult situation, but we will get through it together.

Sincerely

Ken Lord, Mayor